Saxman Water Report October 2023

The month of October has been very successful in the reprogramming of Panel View and Honeywell, with help from Dave Reed and ANTHC we were able to get our screens back online. Although there are still a few bugs to work out in some of the systems we have been getting more accurate and more consistent readings. The last time I talked to Tanner Cote an ANTHC electrician he said Dave Reed, himself and ANTHC have been discussing the possibility of upgrading/replacing the Panel View, Honeywell system we have now instead of keep putting out fires in the system we have now as they said we have achieved and exceeded the life expectancy of the system we have now which was 7 to 10 years.

Also, for the month of October we drained out the Reservoir on the 7th-8th for cleaning and rented an excavator to get all the silt and rocks out and up onto the bank clearing the bottom down to the bedrock and in doing so we gained more raw water volume at the reservoir which made a noticeable difference in the clarity of our water source.

Well to sum up the month of October things have been going good were gaining ground on our computer programming obstacles.

Water Operator, Robert Sero 10/12/23